COLN VALLEY VILLAGE HALL

Newsletter | Summer 2018

End of Financial Year & AGM

The 30th June 2018 marked the end of the Hall's third full Financial Year in operation.

The Final Accounts will be prepared prior to the next AGM (to be held at 6pm at the Hall on Thursday 20th September) but the key news is that annual running costs have again been met by income from Hires and from Valley Events taking place at the Hall.

Quiz Night

A couple of tables still remain for 12th October's Quiz Night - please contact Jo Thorp if you would like to book one of them, by email at:

jo@thorpmay.co.uk

Gigaclear

The Hall will soon be connected up to a free service provided by Gigaclear.

More details will follow once the service has been installed.

Bookmark this page!

http://www.coln-valley-village-hall.co.uk/

Here you can:

- inspect the booking calendar and make a booking enquiry
- see "What's On"
- view the current and historic newsletters
- sign up to the Hall's email list
- read the AGM reports

How else can you contact us?

For general comments and queries not related to making a booking please contact Matthew Bradley (Chairman of the Management Committee) on 720222 or matthew@bradleys.me

New noticeboard

We have recently installed a new, high-quality noticeboard at the Hall. The noticeboard works in tandem with the Hall's website (see item to left) to keep you all informed.

Coln Valley Litter Pick receives Award

March's Valley Litter pick resulted in the Valley earning a Runner's Up prize of £300 from Cotswold District Council's 2018 Great Cotswolds Clean-up Competition.

Very well done to David and Marie for organising it, and to all those who participated this year.

The full CDC press release accompanies the email version of this newsletter, and can be found on the Hall's website.

Remembrance Day 2018

November 2018 sees the 100th Anniversary of the end of WWI, and with Coln Rogers being a "Thankful Village" (one of only 50 or so in the country) this Centenary is of particular importance.

We are planning a Remembrance Sunday event in conjunction with the Church; this will take the form of a 4pm Family Communion Service at Coln Rogers Church, followed by a reception at the Village Hall, about which we will send out further details nearer the time.

We hope that residents from all five villages will come along to join in this commemoration and to have a look at the results of some local research we have been carrying out around this theme.

Summer BBQ

Like last year, a beautiful day was in store for this year's Summer BBQ, which was graced by a very picturesque sunset. A big thank you goes to those who bought



tickets and attended the event (more than 80 in all) - events such as these are a great way to meet new faces from the Valley. Adults and children alike enjoyed duck racing down a short stretch of the river.